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The May meeting of Shenandoah EAA Chapter 1031 was held at Mac McLaurin’s garage/shop, 

Winchester, VA on May 10, 2023 and started at 6 PM.  Those in attendance were John Munroe, Bob 

Metcalf, Chuck Calvi, Chuck Ellsworth, Tom Parry, Juergen Nies, Eric Lindengren, Mac McLaurin, Zeke 

Zechini, Tom Leone and Stan Kerns.  New member John Allen was introduced and welcomed to the 

chapter. 

The meeting was informal and members were given the opportunity to walk around Mac’s ’46 Aeronca 

Champ restoration project and inspect his progress.  Mac was available to answer questions and discuss 

the project in detail. The extent of the project and Mac’s handiwork were quite impressive. 

John Munroe made several announcements of interest to the chapter: 

OKV will host a 5K run on Saturday, May 13th and will welcome static display of member’s 

aircraft,  

Dave Ames, Stan Kerns and John Munroe attended a STEM program for local Boys Scout chapters 

at OKV.  John and Stan’s planes were on static display.  Fifteen signed up for Young Eagle rides 

and we need pilots. 

There is a Story Teller Event with Handley Library at OKV on May 12th at OKV.  Static displays of 

member’s planes are welcome. 

John thanked Mac for hosting the meeting and making his project available for members to see.  The 

meeting was adjourned at 7:30. 

 

Minutes submitted by Stan Kerns.  


